
CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

JULY 3, 2014 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro Tem Kevin Parsons at 7:05 p.m.  Roll call:  Kevin Parsons, 
Cindy Humke, Kent DeGoey, and Steve Thomassen present.  Absent:  Tom Clark.  DeGoey moved and 
was seconded by Humke to approve the agenda.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried unanimously.   

Guests:  Steve Pearson, Eric Smith, and Andrea Luetje. 

Residents voiced concerns regarding the erosion of the creek bed with the recent heavy rains.  Council 
members will look at the affected areas and add to next month’s agenda. 

New Business: 

a. Discussion regarding the Oakwood Avenue Curb Intake Replacement was tabled until next 
month. 

Consent Agenda: 

DeGoey moved and was seconded by Humke to approve all of the items on the consent agenda 
including the minutes from the June 5, 2014 meeting, bills, and reconciliation report for June.  Upon roll 
call vote, motion carried unanimously.     

JCARL Participation Fee $19.45 

News Printing Company Publications $80.52 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Christina Machin Salary $392.64 

Christina Machin Reimbursement for Antivirus $53.49 

Caldwell, Brierly, Chalupa & Nuzum Professional Services $289.00 

Iowa League of Cities Member Dues $269.00 

IPERS Retirement $134.61 

Snyder & Associates Professional Services $1,702.33 

Alliant Energy Utilities $17.56 

Alliant Energy Utilities $378.43 

Total July Bills  $4,007.03 

 



General Fund $411.83 

Charges for Fee $1,966.96 

Local Option Sales Tax $845.42 

Emergency $5.14 

Road Use Fund $1,404.91 

Capital Projects $0.00 

Debt Service $69.11 

Total June Revenue $4,703.37 

    

General Fund $2,658.75 

Road Use Fund $401.37 

Capital Projects $1,351.00 

Debt Service $26,129.66 

Total June Expenses $30,540.78 

 

Staff and commissions reports 

Mayor:  Perrenoud provided a written report in which he thanked everyone for helping during the 
recent heavy rains.  Work included unplugging storm sewers and taking care of a downed tree in the 
park.  He also received a complaint from a resident regarding water in a basement. 

Streets:  Parsons reported that the streets have been cleaned.  He also has been busy keeping drains 
open.   

Sewers:  Klocke provided a written report stating that Karl Peters still needs to complete one more point 
repair in order for SAK to finish the lining.  This should be done early next week (weather permitting).   

DeGoey reported that he had communicated with the City of Newton regarding the sewer flow during 
the recent heavy rains.  He was told that the flow has significantly decreased during times of heavy rain 
since the sewer lining project has been completed.   

Parks:  Humke reported that Hostings Tree Service was asked to remove the downed tree at the park.  
She also reported that the plants at the other park are taking off. 

Tree Steward:  No additional report   

Storm Sewers:  Clark provided a written report in which he recommended contracting an engineer to 
evaluate the work needed to replace the storm intake on Oakwood.  



City Clerk:  No report 

Financial:  No report 

Old Business:  There was none. 

Thomassen moved and was seconded by DeGoey to adjourn at 7:56 p.m.  Upon roll call vote, motion 
carried unanimously. 

Next City Council meeting to be held August 7, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor  

Bill Perrenoud 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


